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Social Security Administration § 416.1331 

deemed to be outside the United States and 
not eligible for payment until July 31. 

[51 FR 13494, Apr. 21, 1986; 51 FR 17332, May 
12, 1986] 

§ 416.1329 Suspension due to loss of 
United States residency, United 
States citizenship, or status as an 
alien lawfully admitted for perma-
nent residence or otherwise perma-
nently residing in the United States 
under color of law. 

(a) A recipient ceases to be an eligi-
ble individual or eligible spouse, under 
section 1614(a)(1)(B) of the Act, when he 
or she ceases to meet the requirement 
of § 416.202(b) with respect to United 
States residency, United States citi-
zenship, or status as an alien lawfully 
admitted for permanent residence or 
otherwise permanently residing in the 
United States under color of law. Pay-
ments are suspended effective with the 
first month after the last month in 
which a recipient meets the require-
ments of § 416.202(b). 

(b) Resumption of payments. If benefits 
are otherwise payable, they will be re-
sumed effective with the earliest day of 
the month on which the recipient again 
meets both the residence and citizen-
ship or lawfully admitted alien or color 
of law requirements. See § 416.421. 

[51 FR 13495, Apr. 21, 1986] 

§ 416.1330 Suspension due to failure to 
apply for and obtain other benefits. 

(a) Suspension effective date. A recipi-
ent ceases to be an eligible individual 
or eligible spouse when, in the absence 
of a showing of incapacity to do so, or 
other good cause, he or she fails within 
30 days after notice from the Social Se-
curity Administration of probable eli-
gibility, to take all appropriate steps 
to apply for and, if eligible, to obtain 
payments such as an annuity, pension, 
retirement, or disability benefit, in-
cluding veterans’ compensation, old- 
age, survivors, and disability insurance 
benefit, railroad retirement annuity or 
pension, or unemployment insurance 
benefit. Benefit payments are sus-
pended due to such ineligibility effec-
tive with the month in which the re-
cipient was notified in writing of the 
requirement that he or she file and 
take all appropriate steps to receive 
the other benefits. See § 416.210(e). 

(b) Resumption of payment. If benefits 
are otherwise payable, they will be re-
sumed effective with the earliest day of 
the month on which the recipient takes 
the necessary steps to obtain the other 
benefits. See § 416.421. 

[51 FR 13495, Apr. 21, 1986] 

§ 416.1331 Termination of your dis-
ability or blindness payments. 

(a) General. The last month for which 
we can pay you benefits based on dis-
ability or blindness is the second 
month after the month in which your 
disability or blindness ends. (See 
§§ 416.987(e), 416.994(b)(6) and 416.994a(g) 
for when disability ends, and § 416.986 
for when blindness ends.) See § 416.1338 
for an exception to this rule if you are 
participating in an appropriate pro-
gram of vocational rehabilitation serv-
ices, employment services, or other 
support services. You must meet the 
income, resources, and other eligibility 
requirements to receive any of the ben-
efits referred to in this paragraph. We 
will also stop payment of your benefits 
if you have not cooperated with us in 
getting information about your dis-
ability or blindness. 

(b) After we make a determination that 
you are not now disabled or blind. If we 
determine that you do not meet the 
disability or blindness requirements of 
the law, we will send you an advance 
written notice telling you why we be-
lieve you are not disabled or blind and 
when your benefits should stop. The 
notice will explain your right to appeal 
if you disagree with our determination. 
You may still appeal our determina-
tion that you are not now disabled or 
blind even though your payments are 
continuing because of your participa-
tion in an appropriate program of voca-
tional rehabilitation services, employ-
ment services, or other support serv-
ices. You may also appeal a determina-
tion that your completion of, or con-
tinuation for a specified period of time 
in, an appropriate program of voca-
tional rehabilitation services, employ-
ment services, or other support serv-
ices will not increase the likelihood 
that you will not have to return to the 
disability or blindness benefit rolls 
and, therefore, you are not eligible to 
continue to receive benefits. 
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